ANC 6A ABL Committee

February 20, 2007
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty; Jeremy Marcus, Tish Olshefski; Michael Herman
Committee members absent:  Malcolm Ross; Mary Kosinski
ANC Commissoners:  Gladys Mack (ANC6A07); Stephanie Nixon (ANC6A08)
Community members present:  Jonathon G. Wilkin (Atlas); Barbara Timko (Atlas); Rose Riddick; Gregory Ferrell; Antonio Roberson (Langston Bar & Grill); J.B. Dorsey
I.

a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda - Chair Beatty moved to accept the agenda.  No objections.
c. Minutes - Chair Beatty moved to accept minutes of January meeting.  No objections.
II.  Community Comment
Chair Beatty asked for community comment on any issues not already on the agenda.
None.

III.  Updates
A. Viggy’s Liquor Store Renewal Protest.  May 9 Hearing.  
Hearing held in January on the protest of Viggy’s, a class A Licensee in 6A05. We have tried negotiations privately and also through ABRA.  Sale of singles is still outstanding issue.  Full protest hearing on May 9.  Mary Beatty will represent the ANC.  There is a also a protest by a group of 33 citizens led by Joe Bollino.  
B. H Street Moratorium – ABRA Rulemaking
Hearing held January 17.  We feel we presented good arguments.  Committee member Malcolm Ross provided critical testimony when spoke about what it is like to live in the area of H Street with litter, urination, loitering and intimidation and his feelings that sale of singles are a big contributor to these problems.  We also had support from Mayor Fenty (letter), Council member Wells (letter) Commissioner Marshall, a retailer in 6C and Great Streets.  ABRA tells us that they will probably have a rule-making in the next two weeks so we can expect a decision by the end of February.  As a result of our petition, neighboring ANC6C is beginning the process also.
IV.  New Business

1. 2007 Committee Goals

Chair Beatty reviewed our 2006 goals to determine which of these were still outstanding.  They included 1) garnering support for a moratorium on the sale of singles; 2) timely filing of committee actions on licenses and representing ANC at ABRA; 3) take action on all VA’s as they come up for renewal; 4) establish a reward program for liquor licensees that sign VAs with special recognition; 5) manage process of liquor licenses within ANC6a; 6) work with the ANC public safety committee.  
Following discussion of a proposed list of 2007 goals, the following were adopted:

1. Pursue and negotiate Voluntary Agreements with all liquor license applications in ANC6A.

2. Hold at least one joint meeting with Public Safety Committee and ensure attendance at all PSC meetings.

3. Assist ANC6C with single sales moratorium

4. Pursue legislation for Ward 6 and/or citywide moratorium on the sale of singles

5. Initiate public awareness campaign of liquor laws and initiate recognition program of licensees who sign VAs.

6. Work cooperatively with ABRA regarding enforcement of VAs.

7. Discussion of moratorium on the # of CT licenses along H Street.
Mary Beatty moved that this list of ABL goals be added to ANC6A commitee goals for 2007.   Seconded by Tish Olshefski; Unanimous vote.
2. New License Applications

· Atlas Theater.  Mr. Jonathon Willen spoke on behalf of the Atlas Performing Arts Center.  When the project was started they did not focus on food or liquor, just on the theatre process.  They realized they have to look at concessions.  Part of their plans are to bring other events into the neighborhood outside of theatrical productions.  The purpose of this petition is to allow the Atlas to hold one liquor license.  No single sales except during intermissions, beer and wine.  Any other liquor packages sold would be sold to an exclusive client for a time period and particular event (i.e., wedding, bat mitzvah, opening night party, etc.)  In those instances one person will pay up-front and is allowed only to serve clients as invited guests and are not allowed to charge per drink (open bar).  This is either a CX or a CH license.  The Atlas is willing to a sign a voluntary agreement with specifics of sale of singles, no liquor allowed off premises, time for end of sales.  
Motion made by Tish Olshefski:  That we recommend the ANC pursue a voluntary agreement with Atlas Spotlight Productions.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous.  

· Langston Bar & Grill.  1831 Benning Road.  Mr. Roberson, a native Washingtonian (self employed for 20 years and a graduate of Howard University) is beginning this new endeavor to open restaurant on Benning Road.  The establishment will be a sit-down soul food restaurant.  He initially applied for a CT but plans to modify that to a CR license.  His understanding is that it doesn’t start the clock again.  Petition date is March 5.
The total capacity is 25 to 30 people.  Kitchen is in the basement.  There will be more seating and a lounge on the 2nd floor of the building.  No entertainment, just background music and television.  He is not seeking an entertainment endorsement when he reapplies for a CR.  Expected hours are:  Sunday; 11am – 12:00 am; Monday to Thursday, 8am – 2:00 am; Friday, 8:00 am – 3:00 am; Saturday 11 am – 3:00 am  As a CR, the food service has to go to one hour before closing and 45% of sales must be food sales.  
The committee members asked several questions on the specifics of hours, etc.  (The answers are outlined above.)  ANC Commissioners Mack and Nixon raised community concerns about the late hours on the weekend; the sale of alcoholic beverages on Sunday mornings; the possibility of patrons using the adjacent parking lot; and security of patrons leaving establishment.  Owner says that he doesn’t own the lot and can’t grant anyone privileges to use the lot.  The lot owner has full authority to enforce that.  Mr. Roberson’s goal is to make it a community-based establishment.  Further, he believes that since the capacity is so small, doesn’t see the potential for a public nuisance problem.  Mr. Roberson further stated that he is willing to discuss the hours as part of discussions on a voluntary agreement.

Commissioner Beatty told those present that we have a dilemma.
· the only application currently on file is for a CT even though Mr. Roberson stated that he is reapplying for a CR.
· there is a March 5 date on that application, a date which is prior to our next meeting; but Mr. Roberson also says he is told that the same date will apply.

· In last ANC meeting this committee was given the power to make the decision and act on it.
Motion: Tish Olshefski moves that the committee recommend that, as it currently stands, the ANC protest the existing CT application; further that when the applicant applies for a CR the ANC protest the application and negotiate a standard voluntary agreement that addresses hours for serving liquor.  Second:  Jeremy Marcus.  Unanimous.
Jeremy Marcus asked that we note in the minutes that his vote on a CT license is not the same as it would be on a CR.

V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 9:05 pm.   Next meeting:  March 20, 2007.
